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June 8, 2011 

 

Mr. Kevin O’ Beirne 

Regulatory Case Administrator 

San Diego Gas & Electric 

8330 Century Park Court,  

San Diego, California 92123-1530 

Subject:  Data Request No. 6 – San Diego Gas & Electric (“Applicant”), South Bay 

Substation Relocation Project (CPCN Application No. 10.06.007) 

Dear Mr. O’ Beirne: 

The California Public Utilities Commission (CPUC) has identified additional information required to 

complete our analysis of the South Bay Substation Relocation Project. Please provide the information 

requested in Attachment A. We would appreciate your response to this data request no later than 

June 22, 2011. This will help us maintain our schedule for analysis and processing of your 

application.  

If you have any questions regarding this letter or need additional information, please contact me at 

415.703.5484 or jensen.uchida@cpuc.ca.gov. 
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ATTACHMENT A 

Data Request No. 6 



ATTACHMENT A 
Data Request No. 6 

South Bay Substation Relocation Project 

1. Initial Outreach Efforts: The CPUC has been contacted by Inland Industries 

Group, which owns three parcels along Bay Boulevard, located between 1011 and 

1161 Bay Boulevard (see Attachment 1). Please identify whether SDG&E contacted 

the Inland Industries Group as part of initial outreach efforts. In the event there have 

been previous discussions with Inland Industries Group, please provide an overview 

of discussions to date. 

2. Biological Studies: Please provide all biological studies that have been completed 

for the proposed project, since submittal of the PEA in June 2010. Provide a 

memorandum prepared by a biologist that includes the methods and results of the 

biological studies. 

3. Visual Simulations: SDG&E has provided three visual simulations to represent the 

change in views for passing motorists along Bay Boulevard. Please provide two 

additional visual simulations for both the proposed project and the Gas Insulated 

Substation Alternative at the following locations: 

 Location 1 

o Latitude -  32°36'28.84"N 

o Longitude - 117° 5'31.99"W 

 Location 2 

o Latitude -   32°36'21.02"N 

o Longitude - 117° 5'32.27"W 

Please ensure the 69 kV steel riser poles and 138 kV steel riser pole are included in 

the visual simulations.  

 














